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Dear Darren, 
 
I am writing following First Ministers’ Questions on 12 October about the NHS and social 
care financial recognition scheme. You asked about whether advocacy workers and staff at 
the Dewis Centre for Independent Living in Conwy and Denbighshire are eligible for 
payment under this scheme.  
 
We have engaged extensively with social care partners in the development of this major 
and complex scheme. This included with the Association of Directors of Social Services 
Cymru (ADSSC), the Welsh Local Government Association and trade unions. Social care is 
a wide and diverse sector in Wales with around 1,000 different employers.  
 
Advocacy roles are very important but they were not included within the scope of the 
scheme as they are classed as an assistive role, rather than being involved in the direct 
delivery of social care services. We are not aware advocates in other parts of Wales have 
received the payment.  
 
Advocates are specifically referred to in the published guidance as being outside the scope 
of the scheme: NHS and social care financial recognition scheme: guidance for social care 
workers [HTML] | GOV.WALES  
 
Officials provided supplementary guidance to all local authorities administering the scheme 
in May 2021, which reiterated aspects of eligibility criteria, including with regard to 
advocates. 

 
We have been contacted by staff and managers of Dewis Independent Living about this 
issue and individual staff members have also raised appeals, which have been heard by the 
Welsh Government appeals panel. This comprises an independent chair, Welsh 

mailto:YP.PrifWeinidog@llyw.cymru
mailto:ps.firstminister@gov.wales
mailto:Darren.millar@senedd.wales
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgov.wales%2Fnhs-and-social-care-financial-recognition-scheme-guidance-social-care-workers-html&data=04%7C01%7CDenise.Moultrie%40gov.wales%7Ce5c00c4b2d5d4a2a412d08d98fc4755e%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C637698896201389384%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=iC6dwF0U8qSOKmVTS3Wi916B2JUM1FRwdYouTiDryvw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgov.wales%2Fnhs-and-social-care-financial-recognition-scheme-guidance-social-care-workers-html&data=04%7C01%7CDenise.Moultrie%40gov.wales%7Ce5c00c4b2d5d4a2a412d08d98fc4755e%7Ca2cc36c592804ae78887d06dab89216b%7C0%7C0%7C637698896201389384%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=iC6dwF0U8qSOKmVTS3Wi916B2JUM1FRwdYouTiDryvw%3D&reserved=0


Government officials and representatives of the trade unions, ADSSC and providers. The 
appeals have not been upheld.  

 
Yours sincerely, 

 

 
 

MARK DRAKEFORD 


